To Barrie Councillors

Barrie is my hometown. A City where I grew up in and have many found memories. I still have many family members residing in Barrie and enjoy going "home" for visits. I relocated many years ago to a Town that reminded me of the Barrie I grew up in, a downtown on the lake, tree lined streets and special buildings and attractions. Home for me now is Oakville.

I am quite concerned with the thinking of Barrie Councillors and their decision to take down the Gazebo. A beautiful heritage building that connects the past of Barrie to its residences. What a shame that the sitting Councillors do not see the significance of this structure.

It is hope and desire that the issue will be reconsidered and that Council will do the right thing in Saving the Gazebo and preserve a heritage site. I can't imagine driving down Dunlop Street and not seeing the Gazebo.

Nancy McEachern-Brooks